08-17-20 Town Board Meeting

The Aug. 17, 2020, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at
the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 5 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All the Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor - Robers and
Clarbour, Clerk-Boyd and Treasurer-Loveless. Also present was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the July 20, 2020 Town Board Meeting and the 2020 Board of Review
meeting from July 21, 2020 were approved as presented. Motion made by David Robers and
seconded by Clarbour; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,05,319.63 in cash assets as of 08-17-20.

Fire Chief’s Report. The Chief was not present. We are waiting for referendum
numbers.

The road report was present by Greg Walbrandt. They have started the 3" round of
mowing. They have been working on storm clean-up from last weeks rain and cold patching.

Certified survey map review request from NANDETTE INC. The CSM is a farm
separation creating 1 single family lot, approx. 7.207 acres. Tax parcel # GSC 3200002, property
located at N5251 County Road O. This did not go through the Plan Commission. David Robers
made a motion to approve the above stated CSM and farm separation; Clarbour seconded,;
motion carried unanimously.

Water/flooding problem around Silver Lake. No residents were present. No action taken.

Speed limit on Hazel Ridge Road and Briggs Road. Attorney, Steve Koch advised the
Town Board that they need to have a traffic study done before lowering the speed limit. Cardinal
Engineering could do the study, Ryan Cardinal will prepare some costs. No action taken on this
item.

Loader new tires. David Clarbour made a motion to purchase two new tires for the loader
at a cost not to exceed $5,794; Robers seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Unsightly debris complaints at W5601 Lake Shore Dr, N6585 Forest Road and W5027
Paddock Drive. The property on Lake Shore Dr. would like a list of things to be cleaned up from
the Town Board. Attorney, Steve Koch will follow up with the list provided by the Town Board.
Mr. Nawalaniec asked to have until Aug. 28" to clean the property. This item will be on next
months agenda. David Robers made a motion to have Steve Koch follow up with a letter to the
property on Paddock Drive to get the property cleaned; Clarbour seconded; motion carried
unanimously.

Dead tree problems. Dale has looked at the problem in Silver Lake. Dale has also
received a second complain from a property owner with dead tree on adjoining properties.
Attorney, Steve Koch referred to ordinances and case law. The current nuisance ordinance is
over public property or place, does not deal with private property. No action taken.

Operator’s license. None

Public comment. Jan Pappa had three issues: 1. The draining of Lake Wandawega,
didn’t like to noise from the pump. She thought that the clean-up of the pumps was done very
well.; 2. Hwy 12 is getting more busier daily; and 3. Would like the Town to keep the traffic
issue, on Hwy 12, in mind when approving future projects.

Clerk’s report. None

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as listed by the clerk; Robers
seconded; motion carried unanimously.
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David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Clarbour seconded.

Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

e ad

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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